
 

 

 

 

 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole  

Chairman  

Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515  

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515

 

Dear Chair Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting $800,000 for the Glide Revitalization Community Resource Center. The entity to receive 

funding is Glide Revitalization, located at 301 Glide Loop Drive, Glide, Oregon 97443. 

 

Funding would be used to support the redevelopment of a building in Glide, Oregon, a rural community 

with a population of about 1,400 that was devastated by the Archie Creek fire in 2020. The community 

resource center will provide affordable childcare, office space for social service agencies and 

caseworkers, shelter during disasters, and a local library and youth programs. 

 

This is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it consolidates essential services into one efficient 

center that supports recovery and long-term stability. Centralizing these community services will increase 

accessibility, reduce costs and improve disaster readiness. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because it is authorized under Section 306 of the Consolidated Farm and 

Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a). I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has 

any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

______________ 

Val Hoyle 

Member of Congress 

 


